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PH: 07 8778 103 or 027 3674142 

www.facebook.com/piopioprimaryschool 

Tenā Koutou, 

 

It has been an exciting week for me personally as we welcomed 
our little mokopuna into the world. I don’t think my feet have 

touched the ground since we got the news on Tuesday.  
 

At the board meeting on Wednesday night the board approved 
2 Teacher Only Days. These days have been given to all schools 
in Aotearoa New Zealand for the purpose of implementing the 
refreshed mathematics and statistics learning area of the NZ 
Curriculum. We will be joining other schools in the Piopio and 
Te Kuiti area on Friday the 9th of May and Monday the 9th of 
June to support the progress and achievement of mathematics 

for your tamariki.  
 

 Another date to put on your calendars is our school cross 
country. This will be on Monday the 12th of May. Our PYSC 

committee will be having a sausage sizzle and selling some old 
uniforms on the day. Keep a lookout for their notice on the 

PYSC Facebook page. I am sure some tamariki will be training 
during the term break. The interschool cross country at 

Rangitoto is on Friday the 16th of May. I know there will be 
further term 2 dates for your calendar, we will keep you 

updated as these are confirmed. 
 

On Monday is our school trip to Napinapi Marae. We are all 
really looking forward to the trip and all classes have been 

reviewing the protocols of being welcomed onto a marae. We 
are really grateful to the whānau of Napinapi Marae for 

allowing us to visit. 
 

I am going to be spending my weekend getting as many cuddles 
with my grandson as possible. I know there are lots of events 

happening, including a local hunting competition, so good luck 
to all the hunters. Have a great weekend and enjoy the much 

needed rain. 
 

Ngā mihi nui 
Sue Coyle 
Principal 

 

 

 

 



 





 
Please Txt/Email/phone the officer by 2.45pm 

if there is any changes to your child’s  
afterschool arrangements 



 


